CHANGES TO PATIENTS’ CARPARK - 2024
There has been a significant and ongoing increase in patient numbers registering with the Surgery over the last couple of years.  This, coupled with a number of complaints by patients to Royal Wootton Bassett Town Council and the local MP concerning access to carparking spaces when attending for an appointment, has necessitated action to be taken.
Accordingly, the Tinkers Lane patient carpark will become controlled by Creative Carpark Ltd with effect from Thursday 12th September 2024.  This will involve Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) cameras being installed, so any unauthorised person parking their vehicle in this carpark from this date without a valid appointment at the Surgery for the same day will risk being fined £100.
Please be aware that Tinkers Lane Surgery accepts no responsibility for any fines given for unauthorised persons parking in the patients’ carpark.  Please deal directly with Creative Carpark Ltd; a number of signs will also be erected around the carpark giving details of any appeals and where to send them to.

